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Traffic Operation—Bridgnorth Town 

Due to reports of Antisocial Driving throughout 

Bridgnorth, and taking in to account the Town Coun-

cil Priorities the Safer Neighbourhood Team along 

with colleagues from Road Traffic Policing and Special 

Constables undertook an operation to tackle the is-

sue.  This Operation was a huge success with 1 vehi-

cle being seized for no insurance, 25 warnings being 

given and 3 drivers being reported for speeding.  

There was also a positive breath test carried out. This 

is the second traffic operation in recent months and 

both have bee a great success.  We will  continue 

with this type of operation on a regular basis as re-

quested by the Town Council. 

Neighbourhood Matters is the new community messaging system replacement and is being rolled out to the public this month. 

This will enable the police to send out alerts related to crime, to the Bridgnorth communities. We can also share surveys, up-

coming events and more. You can sign up for neighbourhood matters from this link  www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk/

#SignUp 

Road Policing—Officers from our Road Policing team have been 

carrying out Speed enforcement on the A442 (Quatt / Quatford).  

This will continue to be a regular operation. 
Traffic Officers have issued 14 traffic tickets for 

speeding on the A454 at HILTON on 29/08/2021 

There was a great turn out at the Water safety day at Severn Park, 

Bridgnorth.  We were  supported by West Mercia Search and Res-

cue and Shropshire Fire Service.  The Fire service and the search 

and rescue team carried out several displays of rescue within the 

river.  We were also supported by the police Cadets from Shrews-

bury who did a great job showing members of public around the 

police vehicles.  This was a fun but informative day warning of the 

dangers of entering open water. 
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